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Transcript of Catherine’s podcast 
 
“Hello. My name is Peter Washer and I am the editor of Clinical 
Communication Skills.  I am joined in this podcast by Mrs Catherine Webster.  
Catherine tell me something about yourself.” 
 
“My husband and I have been married for fifty years, and we have 3 children 
and the second child who was born in 1964 clearly had all sorts of physical 
problems and was in hospital for 8 months, but we did not have a diagnosis 
until she was 4 and a half.” 
 
“And the diagnosis when you got it was?” 
 
“Prader-Willi Syndrome.” 
 
“Prader-Willi Syndrome. And how is that affect your daughter?” 
 
“Well it affects children in very complicated ways, but the chief, the two chief 
areas of the brain damage, the deletion of chromosome 15 are hyperphasia, 
feeling, thinking about food the whole time, akin feeling of starvation, there is 
not feeling of satiety. So this affects daily life in an extreme way, and the other 
main one I’d say is temper control which is also affected.  So affable nice 
children, when they get upset, they get terribly upset.” 
 
“So over the years you would have had a lot of experience of doctor’s 
communication skills, in general what has been your impression?” 
 
“In general we’ve been extremely fortunate.  We did have one bad experience 
over the diagnosis.  That doctor had worked with doctors Prader, Willi and 
Laphart, and he was so excited to find a child with this. It was patent he was 
so excited, it didn’t make me feel he was thinking about the child or us as a 
family.  And I’m afraid we found out later he’d give her blood tests which she 
didn’t need to have, which was very sad.  But that is the outstanding bad 
negative experience, the rest have been just as good.” 
 
“So what, let’s focus on the good ones, if they kind of outweighed the bad 
ones, what has made them good.”  
 
“They were wonderful human beings I think and they focused on our daughter 
and us as a family, me, and they gave us very helpful support.  Even if it 
meant, with the weight control when it went gradually out of control, even it 
meant frightening us as a consequence, but that was helpful too.” 
 
“Can I just go back to this question of them being wonderful human beings, 
how do you know they were wonderful human beings, can we teach that to 
medical students?” 
 
“You can I am sure you can, yes.  [laughs] Well, concrete example perhaps, 
when the professor at Great Ormond Street, [children’s hospital] when we 
came into the room he would exclaim our daughter’s name with such 
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enthusiasm, as if she was the one person he most wanted to see, and he 
focused on her first.”  
 
“And that helped you as well?” 
 
“Of course.” 
 
“And presumably this, having middle siblings a middle child of three with this 
condition is going to put a lot of strain on the whole family?” 
 
“Yes indeed it does.” 
 
“How can doctors help there?” 
 
“I think that must be pointed out, that attention and to make sure the family 
knows that they know they must give attention to the other children and ...” 
 
“...both parents...” 
 
“...and to both parents.  Yes the emphasis on looking after the father, I think.   
I was taught by one friend who is an endocrinologist, who said looking after 
the fathers, it’s so important.” 
 
“You were telling me earlier that one of the other things that you really valued 
about doctors’ communication skills was when they are not afraid to tackle 
difficult issues with you.” 
 
“Thats right, yes. Yes, that was particularly so.  This condition means it’s 
almost impossible for boys to have children and for girls to have children and 
this is something that most of the people with Prader-Willi Syndrome long to 
have.  They are very affectionate, and our daughter wanted to talk about that I 
know, but it was the one thing I had a hang up about. I could talk to her about 
all sorts of things, but not about sex and having babies, but the professor said 
to me, ‘You know I find in my work that’, especially when he said he went to 
talk to children that are terminally ill, ‘the one subject they most wanted to talk 
about and that everybody tended to avoid was their condition, that they were 
going to die, and how they were going to die’.  So he related that to my 
hesitancy in talking about sex and having babies.”  
 
“…and as a result of that conversation with the professor you were able to go 
and have that conversation with your daughter?” 
 
“Yes, which she took very well I must say, she knew about sex, she told me 
‘Oh we’ve done that in school’, but it was the issue of having babies.” 
 
“Thanks very much for that Mrs Webster, that’s been really useful, thank you.” 
  
 
  


